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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Friday, October 7th, 2011.
Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander, Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross
Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang and Jan Pope

Members in Attendance:  Christine Whitford, Brenda Shuffler, Eleanor Lloyd, Brittany Mycock, Danielle Brownlee, Brenna Adamson, Jolene Arberry, Bradie Wheatley, Amber Schar, and Tania Hess
The meeting was called to order at 9 am.  The minutes were read and approved by Brenna and Jolene.

Treasurer’s Report:
· Sharla requests that classroom representatives check orders for loose change and to use the baggies to keep money and orders together.  
· As well, next lunch order form should include a phone number and e-mail address in case there is a discrepancy.
· The DFS fundraiser is due back on October 26th.

Principal’s Report:

· The leadership class will be fundraising for the AH sponsor child this month. On Thursday, October 21st  students can wear their hats in the school, all day long, by making a one dollar donation to the sponsor child fund.  
· There will be a counter put on the AH website beginning next week.  This will tell us how often the site is being used.

· Grade six students have received their laptops.  Grade five students in five/six split classes will also be receiving laptops at a later date.
· Soccer is over.   Volleyball will be headed up by Mrs. Barber, Mr. Burridge and Mr. Lang.  One more coach is needed.  There will also be a bowling team led by Mrs. Snow.

· The Primary volunteers are working out very well.  A rotation schedule is set amongst Mrs. Weibe’s, Mr. Platzer’s and Mrs. Gonzales’s classes.

· Trolleys are used during lunchtime to help provide hot lunch and canteen items in the Primary and Intermediate hallways.

· The PAC is reminded to keep the office informed of what we are doing.  Also, supply Mrs. Barette with copies of PAC letters and order forms that are sent home.
· New, “No Dogs Allowed”, signs have been ordered.

· Preschool Time with Mrs. Pope will begin on October 28th @ 1:30pm-2:30pm in the Library.  It is a free program that offers crafts, music, stories and fun for all little ones.  Volunteers from grade six buddy up with the children to help them settle in while the parents enjoy some social time in the staffroom.

Old Business:

· Thank you to Brittany for heading up the “Extra Eyes” program this year.  Volunteers are needed to provide extra assistance in the Primary area of the school between noon and 12:40pm.  Please contact Brittany if you can help.

· The PAC bulletin board has received a makeover.  Thanks to Jolene, Lori and Sharla for an excellent job.  It is now very eye catching!  The PAC bulletin board is located in the east Primary boot room. 

· Home reading has begun.  There is a sign-up calendar located on the PAC bulletin board for those who can help with the book exchange.  Thank you to Brenna for helping with preparations for the start up.

· The cookbook committee will be sending home recipe forms for students to fill out and return by October 28th.  There will be no last names of students included in the book because of privacy concerns.  Because there is this concern it clearly states on the recipe form “Carefully print your name exactly as you want it to appear with your recipe in the cookbook.”
· The committee is going to sponsor a “Design the Covers Contest” for grade six students.  Deadline for entries is October 29th.  Two designs will be chosen and the winners will receive a free cookbook.  

New Business:

· School Planning Council elections were held.  Ginger Alexander, Brenda Shuffler and Eleanor Lloyd were willing and as a result were put forth as our SPC representatives.  The role of this council is to be informed  and involved with school planning.  This encompasses how classes are composed, provisions for student support, and setting and reaching school goals. 
· A few years ago classroom microwaves were removed.  Reasons for the removal were long line ups, no supervision and electrical problems.
· AH family skate night is scheduled for November 25th.

Open Floor Discussion:

· Fundraisers for this school year have been set.  It was suggested that for next year we consider more local choices such as coffee beans from Patch Java or flour that is locally produced.
Special Presentations: 

 Robert Lawrence – Health and Safety Manager for School District #60 

Mr. Lawrence gave a report on the air quality and ventilation system in our school.  To paraphrase his explanation… the air in the school is exchanged with outside air by way of relief dampers.  When the carbon dioxide levels inside the school reach a certain point inside air is pushed out and replaced with fresh outside air.   


Also, Mr. Lawrence addressed the smell in the gymnasium.  He suggested that the odour is stronger on Monday mornings because there is no fresh air taken in through the night and that the exhaust fans may not be working properly and not getting all the inside air out.  Coincidentally, the exhaust fan on the gym roof had stopped working that very morning and was being repaired this day.  As well, due to the grade of the school yard and the gym floor being built over a gravel bed that is constantly damp (but has no standing water) may be contributing to the smell.  Maintenance staff was planning to stop the air flow coming up from the crawl space under the gym floor.  Stopping the airflow may too help with the odour from the crawl space being dispersed in the air thru the ventilation system.

Lastly, he addressed the closure of the boys change room.  Last winter, the roof drain had been plugged from the outside.  The pipe burst and water poured into the room and flooded it.  The asbestos based flooring was destroyed.  Removal of the floor must be handled delicately and therefore are waiting for professionals to remove it.  The boys change room will remain closed until repairs can be made safely.
Karen Mason-Bennett – NEAT (Northern Environmental Action Team)

Mrs. Mason-Bennett presented the new “IDLE-LESS” campaign.  NEAT is asking residents to consider idling three minutes less than they normally would.  Every little bit helps.  They want schools to promote this campaign in their school communities by having a bumper sticker contest.  A winning design will be chosen from every school so each community has its own bumper sticker.  She wanted us to consider how in colder temperatures the exhaust sits lower to the ground and children are the ones who are walking in it.  As they walk thru it they are breathing in the exhaust and particulate matters enter the lungs and it never goes away.

Deadline for classroom “IDLE-LESS” bumper sticker designs is November 18th.  Of those classroom winners an overall winner will be announced on November 23rd. 


As well, she encourages our school community to car pool which will help lower emissions.  

Lastly, she informed us that the Eco-Depot will supply our school with blue recycling bins and will come to empty them.
Meeting was adjourned. 

 Next PAC meeting is Wednesday, November 2nd @ 7pm in the Library.

